
TOWNOF HANNIBAL

SEPTEMBER 1.6,2OL5

RollCall

Ronald Greenleaf Supervisor Here

Randy Hendricks Council Here

Charles Reed Council Here

Virginia Wilbur Council Here

George Ritchie Council Here

Also Duane Shepard, George & Carol Darling, Barbara Bogacz, Bonnie & Harold Hopkins, Kelly & Bob

Larock, Larry & Cynthia Flint, Bob Dilts, Chris Harris, Greg Stupp SR., Gregg Stupp JR., Jack Beckwith JR,

Bob Guminiak, Gary Thompson, Mark Otis, Jack Beckwith SR and Lee McMillen.

Public Session

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm by Supervisor Ronald Greenleaf followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Jack Beckwith JR wanted to discontinue the use of the Meeting Room for the Public. Jack said they left

the lights and fans on and did not lock the building.

Gary Thompson said he picks up trash from the skate board park every day. We need a trash &

recyclable cans. Wayne wanted them in a holder with a top. George Ritchie and Gary Thompson will be

getting the trash & recyclable cans,

Public Session Closed

Public Hearing

Local Law 2forZOLS

The Public Hearing on Amending Local Law #3 for the year 1999 entitled Zoning Law for the Town of
Hannibal.

Virginia Wilbur and Randy Hendricks read the amendments for Local Law 2 for 2015.

Gary Thompson asked about the inspection. Supervisor Greenleaf said every year.

Bob Dilts said the fee should be set by the Code officer.



Motion by George Ritchie, Seconded by Virginia Wilbur to close the public Hearing.

Motion by Charlie Reed, Seconded by George Ritchie to adopt Local Law #2for 2015 entitled Amending

Local Law 3 for the year 1999 entitled Zoning Law for the Town of Hannibal. All Ayes

Wayne Newton said there will be a Blood drive on November 16th from noon to 5:00pm at the Municipal

Building.

Lee McMillen said he would like the Public to continue to rent the meeting room.

Close Public Session

Motion by Virginia Wilbur, Seconded by George Ritchie to approve the August Minutes. All Ayes

Correspondence

Honor Flight Syracuse will be honoring Donald Davenport with a trip to Washington DC to see memorials

built in honor of Veterans. See attached

Letter from DOT acknowledging request for reduced speed limit on Mill St.

Department Reports

George Ritchie question the Dog Catche/s mileage.

Motion by George Ritchie, Seconded by Randy Hendricks will allow 10.40 for any trips in Town, and

130.00 for lollypop farm and 911 call outs All Ayes

Wayne said the new file cost 1700.00 and will hold folders for all the Tax maps.

Bob Guminiak gave a progress report on Water Service Area 4.

Motion by Virginia Wilbur, Seconded by George Ritchie to purchase Comprehensive Plan maps from

Donna Scanlon. AllAyes

Motion by Ron Greenleaf, Seconded by Charlie Reed to enter executive session at 8:10pm for legal

matters. AllAyes

Motion by Ron Greenleaf to return to regular session at 8:20pm. All Ayes

Motion by Ronald Greenleaf, Seconded by Randy Hendricks to address a certified letter to the Carl

Carter Estate to remove the tires and other debris from property. All Ayes

Discussion on Fracking followed.

Greg Stupp SR. wanted to ban fracking. Greg said the towns and the State have banned it.

Larry Flint said on June 30, 2014 the State banned high ban fracking not low ban.



Kelly Larock said she would like a ban on frackirtg to protect her property.

Supervisor Greenleaf set a workshop for Wednesday, September 23'd at 3:30pm.

Motion by Charlie Reed, Seconded by George Ritchie to approve the department reports. All Ayes

Motion by George Ritchie, Seconded by Virginia Wilbur to pay the General, Highway and Water
abstracts. AllAyes

Jack Beckwith JR asked if the Board would pass a motion to not rent out the meeting room.

Supervisor Greenleaf tabled the meeting room policy.

Motion to adjourn at 8:45pm by George Ritchie. All Ayes
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Marcia Hubbard

Town Clerk



Honor Flight Syracuse Mail Call

(THIS IS A SECRET)

Honor Flight Syracuse will be honoring Donald Davenport with a trip to Washington
DC to see memorials built in honor of veterans. Although visiting memorials is a very
important part of the day, the true focus is about thanking veterans for the service and
sacrifice they made decades ago for the freedom we enjoy today. Throughout the day,
the men and women are overwhelmed by people who want to shake their hands, salute
them and just say thanks. Although the veterans relish this recognition, they are even
more proud when they are recognized by their own family and friends.

This is where we need your help! We are asking family, friends and all who appreciate
the service given by Don to write a letter, card, or a note to thank him for that service.
When he retums from the Honor Flight Syracuse on Sat. Oct. 3, there will be a ceremony
honoring the men and women on the flight at around 6:30. Family and friends will greet
Don as he arrives at the airport and will celebrate with him (open to all). Mail CaIl will
be a big part of the ceremony and all mail that has been collected will be given to Don as

part of the celebration. Don is very proud of his country and the opportunity he had to
serve it.

Please help us with this special day by being a part of this recognition.
You may hand your letters, cards or notes to Paul Davenport, Gloria Kempston or any
family member - or you may mail to: Don c/o Gloria Kempston

929 Co. Rt.21
Hannibal, NY 13074

Letters, cards, and notes must be received by Sept.22

This will be a great keepsake for Don and his family!

PLEASE Rf,MEMBER THE LETTERS, CARDS, AND NOTES ARE A SECRET

Thank you in advance for helping to recognize Donald Davenport for his service to our
country.

Paul, Gloria, and Family


